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2:00 P.M. PETITION TO VACATE – PTV-21-05-026 – FRANK C. BEFERA AND CHRISTY 

N. CUTLIFF – DISTRICT 2  
 

The petitioners request that Orange County vacate two portions, one 5 feet wide by 40.5 
feet long and another 1.5 feet wide by 30.1 feet long, of a 15 foot wide utility easement 
located along the north property line of their residential lot located at 3501 Hill Stream 
Avenue within the Spring Hollow Subdivision, containing a total of approximately 258 
square feet.  A portion of a garage and a portion of a shed were constructed near the 
northern property line without obtaining the proper building permits, and both structures 
encroach into the 15 foot wide utility easement.  This encroachment prompted a Code 
Enforcement action and in order to solve the violation to obtain an after-the-fact building 
permit, the petitioners are requesting to vacate the two portions of the easement 
mentioned above. 
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